Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004

Re:

Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.
I was doing some research, more for my own use, on how local authorities deal with pigeon issues. I saw your City mentioned in a summary on handling surplus numbers on this site https://www.pigeoncontrolresourcecentre.org/html/reducing-pigeon-numbers-in-towns.html

The article shows that Leicester had a diverse community, many whose religions embraced feeding pigeons. The Council was concerned about the numbers and used a cull. The numbers grew and, in the end, you engaged PiCAS International (which I am not sure is still operating now) and this was to humanely remove thousands of pigeons.

I wonder if you can tell me whether the PiCAS International approach helped or if pigeons simply returned? Also, if you found a way of managing your pigeons which did not involve culling them and, if so, how is this working? Or, did you return to culling - and is this working?

I am aware that some cities have installed dovecots in parts of their city to lure the pigeons to an area where they controlled the numbers and I wonder if you considered this or dismissed it.

Unfortunately, we are not able to provide any detailed information. The enquiry refers to an article which outlines an approach to pigeon management undertaken in the city some years ago. Having made enquiries with relevant teams, no one recollects the approach with PiCAS.  Records are retained for 6 years only so there is no recorded information and it’s likely that none of the staff involved still work for the authority.  

Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
In the last 6 years we have not undertaken any culls of pigeons and we have not explored the use of dovecotes.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
